Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 9th September 2014 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors  Cowey (in the Chair), Baker,  Falkinder, Neighbour, Peirson, Slingsby and Wardale.


Clerk - Janet Wardale



2 members of the public

09/14/36
Apologies for absence  - Cllr. Morton
09/14/37
Minutes of the meeting held on 15th July 2014 were agreed and signed as a complete record.
09/14/38
Declarations of Interest
Computer program for Sportsfield and tree application Two Riggs – Cllr Baker
09/14/39
Matters arising
Sportsfield Approach Road
ERYC have resurfaced the road and have done a very good job.
Pumping Station

Cllr Peirson has not had time to pull together a response yet.

Flooding issues.


As above.


SFMC Insurance



Claim has now been sorted and the repairs have been done.

09/14/40
ERYC Matters
(a) Parish Councillor Co-option 

Ms Jones had withdrawn her application due to changing work demands, therefore Mr Dickinson was the only candidate.
It was proposed that Mr Dickinson be co-opted onto the Parish Council.

Resolved - this was passed unanimously. 

The Chair welcomed Cllr Dickinson to the Parish Council and he completed the Acceptance of Office and Register of Interests forms.

(b) Highway matters

Drains on Main Street

Yorkshire Water had been seen putting a camera down the drains on Main Street.
Resolved – to contact Yorshire Water and find out any results.
Pot holes on pavement

The area at the end of The Meadows has been filled in but the area of vehicular damage has not been repaired.  

The area outside the pub had been done, but not the surface where the snicket enters Main Street from The Meadows.

Resolved – to contact ERYC about the areas not done yet.
Traffic on Highgate
The traffic survey is due to be done after the holidays, as well as ERYC investigating a weight limit for the village.

Resolved – monitor to make sure they are done.

Overhanging tree at the back of Bishop Burton College
This had been reported by Cllr Pollard.  

Resolved – to check that it has been dealt with.

Dog sign for Elm Drive
Cllr Falkinder reported that the sign banning dogs from the Green had gone and would need replacing.

Resolved – contact ERYC to see if they can make one.

(c) Recycling Credits

April to June 2014 £78.40

(d) ERYC Open event 09/10/14

Information had been received about this at Bishop Burton College.

Anyone interested in going needed to register.

(e) Boundary Referendum

Although Cherry Burton would not be affected, the Parish Council were invited to give their views about the proposed boundary changes, around Hull.

Resolved – to forward any views to ERYC.

(d) Dog Fouling 

Training is being arranged for Parish Councillors to inform them about the legal issues around dog fouling and what can be done to help by the Animal Wardens.
Resolved – to inform ERYC if anyone is interested.

(f) Recording of Parish Council Meetings

Amendments to the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 now mean that members of the public can film, photograph or make an audio recording of proceedings at meetings.

Resolved – to amend the Standing Orders.

09/14/41
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£     342.29

Fosse Payments





£ 27510.00










£ 18670.00


Yorkshire Water





£       25.04


Cllr Baker MUGA expenses




£     177.49


HMRC







£         3.00

09/14/42
Correspondence Received 

Fracking – some correspondence had been received from a number of residents concerned about the possibility of fracking at the site near Walkington and asking what the PC were doing about it.

There was a discussion and Cllr Pollard informed the PC that fracking is not taking place and that the extension by the contractor is to complete the testing that has been interrupted by the protestors.

Any application for fracking would have to go through the usual rigorous planning process, but none has been received.

Cllr Pollard agreed to send the official statement of the ERYC for distribution.

Resolved – to inform the residents.


Information from the National Grid

09/14/43
Parish Council Committees


Planning



Applications received

Erection of 2 wind turbines on land north of Field House Farm, Etton Road.

Resolved  - that the Parish Council’s objections to the original application still stand.

Erection of double garage at 106 Canada Drive, Cherry Burton – no observations.

Tree work – various tree work at Turret House, 1 Two Riggs – no observations.

Notice of Decision by ERYC

Erection of double garage at 106 Canada Drive, Cherry Burton – planning permission granted with condtions.

09/14/44
Sportsfield Management Committee
The MUGA is just about complete.  The Open day is planned for the 27th September and Graham Stuart MP is to officially open it.  

Cllr Baker requested that the Chairman of the PC do welcome speech and this was agreed.  Discussed inviting the PCSO’s to make them aware of the new facility.

Three grant payments have been received and one more to go with the VAT to be reclaimed.  

Netball posts costing £300 have not been included on the invoices.  Humberside Netball Association have indicated they will not have funds for them, so this may come back to SFMC and PC.

The website is nearly up and running.  The booking side is waiting for Paypal authority but the account is now set up.  Funds will go to into the SFMC premium account and be ringfenced for MUGA use only.

Cllr Baker also confirmed that the hedge on southern boundary has been trimmed back.  The hedge on eastern side belongs to Bishop Burton College and they may want to layer it.

Following the resignation of Cllr Smith, there is a vacancy on the SFMC for a Parish Councillor.
Resolved – to inform SFMC that Cllr Cowey has agreed to fill the vacancy..


The meeting ended at  8.45 pm
